                                       SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
                                               TUESDAY, AUGUST 8, 2017 – 12:00 NOON

                                                       MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING
President Don Boihem called the meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Tuesday August 8, 2017 at the office of the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission, 163 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana.
 Helen Muller, gave the invocation and Commissioner Ferrara, followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present:  Don Boihem, Chery Brumfield, Wes Daniels II, Ernie Drake III, Daryl Ferrara and
                                          William Joubert
Commissioner Absent: Lucas Watkins

Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Adm. Secretary; Judge Brenda Bedsole Ricks, Gary LaGrange, Don Ellzey; Hammond Daily Star  and Bryan McMahan; The Ponchatoula Times.

All visitors were introduced and welcomed.
Judge Brenda Bedsole Ricks, Twenty-first District Judicial Judge, administered the Oath of Office to the recently appointees who will be serving for the 2017 term on the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission. 
It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commission Daniels II that the August 8, 2017 Agenda be approved, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 6  Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II ,Drake III, Ferrara and

Joubert Nays 0 Absent 1- Watkins
It was moved by Commissioner Brumfield and seconded by Commissioner Ferrara that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the July 11, 2017 minutes, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 6  Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II ,Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays 0 Absent 1- Watkins

President Boihem asked Commissioner Brumfield to present the Treasurer’s Financials for the Month ending June 30, 2017 and stating that the July 31, 2017 would be tabled until the September meeting.

TREASURER’S REPORT:

Commissioner Brumfield presented the Financials for the period ending June 30, 2017. She reported that the Total 
Revenues were $60,207.09 and total Expenses were $ 23,863.28 leaving a net Income of $36,343.81.  The Balance 
Sheet ending June 30, 2017 showed Total Assets as $6,428.807.04 with Total Liabilities as $658,755.24 leaving

the Total Capital as $5,770,051.80.  Hearing no additions or deletions, a motion for approval of the June30, 2017 financials, as presented, was made Commissioner Ferrara and seconded by Commissioner Drake III.
Motion passed. Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II , Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays 0 Absent 1- Watkins

OLD BUSINESS:

1.  DOTD- Port Priority State Project: SPN 578-53-0012
Phase II-Floodwall, Lay-down Area & Paving

       a) Resolution - 
The port director reported that the bidding process is on hold until the revised permit is reviewed by the LA Office of Coastal Management and the Corps of Engineer’s, and includes some modifications and additions relative to the project’s mapping.  As soon as approval is received from the office of Coastal Management and the Corp of Engineer regarding the revisions the Port’s engineer will begin the bidding process for the project.  A Vinyl material product will be utilized at the south end to get job done.  He extended appreciation to Commission Watkins and the Coastal Management office staff for their assistance in reference to the permit revisions.   A resolution was not required at this time.
2.  Prospective Tenant (s) – Marketing Consultant Update
Port director Patrick Dufresne informed the Commission reporting on the potential inquiry about barge rates for a

frack sand project had come to pass.  The company also connected to a startup polymer pellet shipping operation may have some interest in doing business in the future.  Announced were the directors plans to attend the Petrochemical Supply Chain & Logistics Conference in Houston, Texas on November 14, 2017.  It’s one of the largest events of its kind, globally.  The conference is relative to Dry Bulk and Bulk Liquids, plastic, Resin, and Polymer Pellets and by attending would give him an opportunity to discuss and do some networking for trans-loading opportunities for Port Manchac.  CEO’s, and other Directors associated with petrochemicals producers, traders, ports, railroad and distributors will be attending the event..  In addition, a couple of other prospects have inquired about using the port facility for their operations. One was an oil drilling company looking at options to use the port as a staging area and the other was a chemical terminal operation interested in bringing in a liquid tanker barge and transloading into railcars. As a result, of the interested prospects, the Port was contacted by the largest bulk-barge carrier in the county which is Ingram as a dry bulk carrier. The research at this point indicates that the company is trying to find a tanker-men service that actually handles transloading from rail to barge. Our primary stevedoring company does not handle this type of work and handles mostly dry cargo.  The comments were that this could be a possible niche moving forward for that type of transloading at the Port in the future. An update will be given at the next Commission meeting as it develops.

Marketing Consultant Update:

Gary LaGrange, Port Marketing Consultant, shed some light in reference to shipment delays and other obstacles which may occur in regards to private companies rules/regulations/requirements pertaining to shipping and transloading fees for trans-loading cargo from point A to point B.  He presented his  July report highlighting/listing the various meetings, events, new contacts, networking for Port of Manchac for potential future customers for the port from the public side(i.e. other ports) and the private side (i.e. agricultural growers, manufactures of semi-finished goods) which could be finished for shipment at the Port of Manchac.  Also discussed was a contact made relative to a second paddle wheeler boat being made and  the possibility possibly of it crossing the lake to Manchac and having a tour, lunch, or special event in the Tangipahoa parish areas on a regular basis.  The Port Manchac facility was introduced to several associated members while attending the Ports Association monthly meeting in Lake Charles.  There were updates, discussions and conversations on various issues from those looking for a cargo staging area not directly located on the river. He discussed an upcoming event/hearing being hosted by the Mississippi River Commission in Shreveport and Natchitoches.  Reports by the Commission, and United States Army Corp of Engineers followed by an open floor to the public for suggestions, complaints, and general discussion, will be part of the meeting. The port director also presented the Port’s new marketing brochure to Mr. LaGrange.
3. Invoice Payment Approval

Commissioner Brumfield presented the August invoices for the Commissioners’ review and Payment  approval.

 1. CN Illinois Central Inv. 950017507 Railroad Crossing  Amt. $3,000.00

 2.  Ponchatoula Times - Inv.# 8070459 Amt.$ 212.29  Invoice # 8070502 Amt. $27l.22 and

                                          Inv.# 8070503 Amt. $192.36

3.  Jackson-Vaughan Agency, Inc. (Policy#ZOL-41M59737-17-ND   06/20/2017-06/20/2018)

                     ** Installment 2 of 2 - Invoice # 120404 amt. $22,904.52

4. Rail Technical Services, LLC  Inv. 3 14928  -(Damaged Rail Switch)  *Amt. $1,200  

    * Trimac (Ins. Claim) Paid $1,200 for repairs)

5. Gary LaGrange & Associates LLC  Inv.# 23  Amt. $750.00

It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner  Ferrara that the Commission approve the  August 8, 2017 invoices for payment, as presented, by Commissioner Brumfield.  Motion passed. Yeas: 6  Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II ,Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays 0 Absent 1- Watkins
4. Small Vessel Dock Project Update
Patrick Dufresne, port director, reported that there have been further delay’s in delivery of the treated wood for the project that should be completed by next month. 
5. FEMA Emergency/Stand-by-Generator Project Update

The port director reported that both Generators were successful tested and are working normally. A
final payment request from contractor will be received on the project along with the operating manual.  A local propane company will be the provider for service and  a transmitter will automatically  let the company know when the propane tank is low, and they will fill the tank as needed.
6. Vegetation Maintenance & Enhancement Project Update- 

The Commissioners were informed that the contractor reported that the area, near the southern end water line, was dry enough to cut trees by hand and spray the area to complete Phase II of the project.  It was noted that the vegetation enhancement project, going North and South has made a tremendous difference by making the Port Manchac Terminal visible again from the interstate and the port’s tenants are pleased with end results. Further discussion of the project will be addressed under New Business regarding Phase III. 
7. Lighthouse Project 

The process remains on-going working with Representative Steve Pugh in terms of acquiring the structure of the lighthouse in order to take control of it legally from the state. The director will keep the Commissioners informed as project progresses.

8. Land Acquisition Update – 10 Acre Parcel
The port director spoke with the Port’s attorney regarding the process as to where the port stands pertaining to acquiring the 10-acres parcel of property. A meeting is schedule at 2:00 pm today with President Boihem, myself, and a representative from the Parish Assessor’s Office to discuss the matter. An update will follow at the next meeting.

9. Master Plan Update

A brief update/summary on the re-development of the Port Manchac Master Plan was given by the port director. He reported that Dr. Jim Richardson is presently working on the final draft of the Master Plan. The recent construction projects before/after photos will be included into the presentation.  He also reported that the final version should be completed by and presented in October, 2017
New Business:

1. Vegetation Maintenance Project Phase III

     a) Resolution

Secretary Drake III introduced a resolution relative to the Bulkhead Phase III

It moved by Commissioner Drake III, seconded by Commissioner Brumfield that the Commission authorizes Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, to approve Request for Payment, in the Amount of $1,500, submitted by Thomas E. Pittman, for  General Contractor, for Phase III, at Southern End of STPPC, relative to costs associated with the Vegetation Maintenance and Enhancement Project (LA-DOTD Permit # 152806) for services to be rendered for the removal of Vegetation in a 200’ x 200’ area along the I-55/Hwy 51 right –of-way in front of Port Manchac.
Motion passed. Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II , Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays 0 Absent 1- Watkins

REMARKS:

Executive Director Patrick Dufresne expressed his thanks to the Commission and Mr. LaGrange for their attendance. He also announced, granting permission, to host a safety training exercise at the Port Manchac site on Wednesday, November 1, 2017.  Emergency Responders involved in the event  will be the following:  CN, Amtrak, State, Parish, and Local Police and etc., 
President Boihem expressed his thanks and appreciation to the Commission for their attendance and support

And look forward to serving 

Commissioner Brumfield expressed her appreciation on her re-appointment to continue serving on the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission.
Commissioner Joubert suggested that each Commission Sponsoring Entity be routinely updated on Port activities and operations.

Having no further business, a motion for adjournment was made by Commissioner Ferrara , seconded by Commissioner  Brumfield.  Motion passed. Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays 0 Absent 1- Watkins

Meeting adjourned at 12:50 pm

Ernie Drake III, Secretary
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